
 
The ARC-CO/PLC Decision isn’t as Easy as You Think 

Producers have until March 15th to select their Title I safety net coverage at their local county FSA office.  
Current futures prices for many U.S. covered commodities are well above the reference prices which has most 
producers thinking there will be no payments for the Price Loss Coverage (PLC) so they should choose the 
revenue coverage provided by Agriculture Risk Coverage-County Option (ARC-CO).  The combination of price 
and yield protection provided by ARC-CO should be somewhat more likely to trigger a payment than just the 
price protection provided by PLC.  On the surface this seems quite reasonable, however, as is the case with 
most decisions in life, this one is much more complicated than that. 

First, with a 2022 yield equal to the 2022 county benchmark yield, ARC-CO would not trigger a payment until 
market prices fall below $3.18/bu for corn, $7.84/bu for soybeans, $3.40/bu for grain sorghum, and $4.73/bu 
for wheat (Figure 1).  These trigger prices are considerably lower than the effective reference prices for each 
crop.  So, what if the yield isn’t average?  Across these 4 commodities, it would take a 14 percent yield decline 
relative to the 2022 county benchmark yield just to increase each commodity’s ARC-CO trigger price to the 
effective reference price (i.e., $3.70 for corn, etc). 

Second, the supplemental coverage option (SCO) is only available on the crops for which a producer chooses 
PLC as their Title I safety net program.  Given the extremely high futures prices that currently are in place 
during price discovery, if a producer is looking for a shallow loss revenue protection option, SCO often 
provides significantly more revenue protection than ARC-CO which uses marketing year average prices to 
determine revenue benchmarks.  While SCO has a premium that must be paid, many producers may find the 
coverage difference well worth the cost. 

Finally, the current high futures prices for most commodities are good indicators that market prices will be 
quite strong this harvest.  However, both ARC-CO and PLC use marketing year average prices to determine 
whether a payment is triggered.  The 2022-23 marketing year for corn begins September 1, 2022 and 
continues through August 31, 2023.  While not likely to crash, a lot can happen between now and August 
2023.  Purchasing SCO allows a producer to elect PLC for the covered commodity, effectively establishing a 
free put option at the reference price (at least on those base acres and program yields). 

Figure 1.  Example ARC-CO and PLC Parameters for the 2022 Decision. 
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